Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

President’s Conference Room

17 March 2006

Members Present: Laura Sneeden, Bobbye Koeper, Bill Brennan, Kathy Heath, David Eiseman, Gary Tiedeman, Kathy Meddaugh, and Glenn Klein. 

Guest: Erin Haynes 

The meeting was called to order by President Eiseman at 10:05 am. 

Guest Erin Haynes was greeted and gave a short summary of his experiences. He started at OSU in admissions in 1972, worked with the OSU Foundation, and did other things before his current role with the OSU Alumni Assn. He works at fund raising and has been a fraternity advisor for over 30 years. As the retiring president of Rotary, he would have time to serve on the Board. 

The minutes had two corrections: Jo Ann(e) Trow has an e on her name and the item headed OSU Scholarship was changed to OSU Talent Show. With these corrections, the minutes were approved by voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report: Kathy Heath: 

Foundation Account Balance: $8,768.89 

Action since 2/16/2006 

Expenses: Retiree Directory: $335 

Dessert Theatre Night: $121.60 

Women’s Basketball Tickets: $70.00 

Income: Dues: $10.00 

Provost Account: Current Balance: $2,455.70 

Bill Brennan raised the question that with the projected cut in budgets of 7 percent, would we also face a 7 percent cut in our budget from the Provost’s office. No one has the answer at this time. 

Expenses still to come include the annual meeting and the newsletter. 

No surplus from the provost account can be carried over into the next biennium. 

Refreshments etc. can not be paid for from the provost account. 

Volunteer Opportunities: Bobbye Koeper & Kathy Heath. Bobbye will start after the annual meeting. There will be a Career Fair on April 20th with 3 one and a half hours shifts starting at 12:30 pm and ending at 5:00 pm. A signup sheet was passed around and OSURA members will be contacted via email. Requests for commencement volunteers may be coming soon. 

The question was asked if we were going to recognize a Volunteer(s) of the Year as done in the past. The consensus seemed to be to do so with a gift certificate and Erin may be able to get a donation from Eola Hills that might include lunch. Bill Wilkins was suggested as a candidate. Kathy Heath is to take leadership in deciding. 

1. 

Annual Meeting: The Agenda: 

Speakers: Ed Ray & Luanne Lawrence 

Entertainment: 

Balloting 

Drawing of Door Prizes 

President & President Elect presentations 

Refreshments 

It was suggest that Dr. Ray be allowed 15-20 minutes and Dr. Lawrence 10-15 minutes. 

Marilyn is working on door prizes and Bobbye will call her about possible bookstore donations. All members are encouraged to see about donations. Kathy Meddaugh already has an orange and black afghan knitted. Board members are not eligible for door prizes. 

Entertainment may include students groups, but they can’t commit until they have their spring schedule. David & Ken will work with music groups to see who might be available. Outspoken & Davine, Cool Shoes, and The Meistersingers were suggestions. 

David & Ken will work on the annual meeting schedule. 

Standing Committees: Ken Krane reporting. Thirty-eight people attended the Women’s Basketball Event and saw a wonderful game after an enjoyable pizza feed. 

Stahlbush Island Farm Tour; Tuesday April 18 was the suggested date. A notice will be sent to OSURA members. 

Costs for a projected Portland trip: Coach: 8 am to 5 pm $549 for 30-39 people 

Cost per person is approximately $14-$18. Coach capacity is 47. If full, cost would be less per person. Individuals may be charged part of the costs. It was suggested that if video play was possible on the coach, we would have videos available to show people. It was suggested that this be done in early May. The purpose of the trip might be the museum, shopping, the Lewis & Clark Exhibit, etc. It might be titled “A Day in Portland”. Members will be informed via email for signup. Guests would be welcome, but may have to pay more than members. 

Nominations Committee: Bill Brennan reporting. A slate of three candidates was presented: Erin Haynes, Gerry DeMoss, and Mike Rainbolt. It was moved and seconded that they be elected to the Board. Motion passed by voice vote. Jo Anne Trow said she would be interested in being considered next year. 

The slate of officers is as follows: President: Ken Krane 

President-Elect: Kathy Heath 

Treasurer: Kathy Meddaugh 

Secretary: ________________ candidate needed 

Past President: David Eiseman 

Nominating Committee: Bill Brennan, Nancy Evans, Ron Lovell, Jean Peters 

Bill is still seeking a candidate from the Board as secretary. 

There will be a brief meeting of the new board after the Annual Meeting or later in May to complete the election process. 

The meeting schedule for next year will be decided by the new board. Parking permits should also be available for next year board members. 

2. 

Retirement Workshop: Kathy Meddaugh reporting. She got no response from Extension and guarded response from agriculture so she has decided to hold only the one workshop for Corvallis. She has contacted Human Resources and they will cooperate. OSURA will pay the room rent costs. Kathy will be in California on the next board meeting date, so will need to complete arrange prior to that time. Ron Lovell has agreed to be on the panel and board members insisted that Kathy Meddaugh also be one of the members. Email will be used to notify possible workshop participants. Laura will help identify people and Kathy M. will also work with Human Resources for possible participants. It was suggested that there might be two different dates and possibly one am and one pm. 

Talent Show: Gary Tiedeman reporting. He stated that nothing had changed from the report listed in the last minutes. There was a general discussion on ideas. It was moved and seconded that we officially have a talent show. David appointed an official Talent Show Committee of Gary Tiedeman, Gale Hazel, and Kathy Meddaugh. Fall 2006 seemed the earliest time for such a show. 

Scholarship Committee: Kathy Heath reporting. After a general discussion, it was agreed to proceed with a scholarship and the copy of the scholarship committee report as changed after our discussion is attached to these minutes. 

Orange Card: Laura presented a report of the response from the letter she sent out for Orange Card businesses. Only the following responded: Campus Cuts, Fitness over 50, Curves, Ingeborg’s Beauty Therapy, Benson’s Interiors, and The Ideal Home Store. The general consensus was that this was not an impressive response. Board members were encouraged to contact other businesses who they consider might be supporters. It should be pointed out to them that there are no upfront costs to them, only the benefits that they want to list. Erin indicated Eola Hills might have meals on discount, but pointed out that alcohol can not be advertised as discounted. 

Regional Retirement Workshop: Bill Brennan reporting. Bill shared information from the University of Washington about a regional meeting. See attached letter. The current type of meeting was more social and it has been cancelled for next year. It was suggested that OSU might host a regional workshop next year. David appointed a committee of Bill Brennan, George Keller, Jean Peters and David Eiseman to have a possible meeting with the U of W people about such a workshop. Kavinda, director of University Events & Conferences, would be a resource. David and Ken will brainstorm individual whose names be sent to the U of W for such a workshop. Names discussed were: David Eiseman, Ken Krane, Kathy Heath, Jean Peters, and George Keller. 

Newsletter: Gary Tiedeman reporting. Gary has agreed to be the new editor of the Newsletter, with the backup of Ron Lovell and Laura Sneeden. The Retirement Workshop, the Orange Card, free membership for new members were items to be in the newsletter. Gary would like ideas for features in the future issues of the newsletter. 

3. 

Kathy Meddaugh raised the question as to whether we need to do some long range program planning. The general discussion was that we do. With our new home in University Advancement, we need to evaluate our role in the future. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:56 am by President Eiseman. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Glenn Klein, Secretary. 

